

ADDRESS REPLY TO
THE SECRETARY, MILITIA COUNCIL
HEADQUARTERS,
OTTAWA, CANADA.

AND QUOTE NO.

## DEPARTMENT OF MILITIA AND DEFENCE

Ottawa, March 22nd, 1922.

General Sir A.W. Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B., Principal, McGill University, Montreal, P.Q.

Dear General Currie, -

Many thanks for your words of congratulations on my winning the 'Single' Championship in Badminton.

I was sorry not to have seen you while in Montreal, but the tournament lasted only two days and we were in the Armouries from 9.30 a.m. until 7 at night each day. It was quite a strenuous time for those who got into the finals in more than one event. Our Ottawa contingent did very well, winning one championship and getting into the finals in two other events.

I quite well remember the strenuous Badminton we used to have at Hersin Coupigny, Pernes, and later, at Jodoigne. Those were the good old days!

I am drawing Cahan's fyle and will look into this case and get in touch with the D.S.C.R. and find out exactly what is being done for him, also if it is possible to do anything further. I will let you know as soon as I get some definite information in the matter.

With best regards,

Yours very sincerely,

A. E. Smill.